Civil Aviation Bureau

Ministry Of Land, Infrastructure, Transport and Tourism
2-1-3, Kasumigaseki, Chiyoda-ku,
TOKYO 100-8918, JAPAN
TEL+81-3-5253-8735 FAX+81-3-5253-1661

KOKU-KU-KI-1553

8 January, 2020

Mr. Roberto José Silveira Honorato. Airworthiness Superintendent Superintendência de Aeronavegabilidade - SAR Agência Nacional de Aviação Civil - ANAC

Dear Mr. Honorato:

First of all, let me express my sincere appreciation for the National Civil Agency (ANAC)'s all supports in recent activities to the Japan Civil Aviation Bureau (JCAB) on cooperating in Technical Arrangement (TA) signed in 2008. I believe that the ANAC and the JCAB have been working very closely and developing an excellent and cooperative relationship in the field of aviation safety.

This is to notify you of the minor change in the TA. Due to change of the JCAB security system, the e-mail address of the JCAB for contact prescribed in the current TA will be terminated by 31st December 2019, and a new e-mail address is available as shown in the table 1 below.

Table. 1

TA, 9. COMMUNICATION	
Up to 31st December, 2019	From 1st January, 2020
b) CIVIL AVIATION BUREAU – CAB	b) CIVIL AVIATION BUREAU – CAB
Airworthiness Division	Airworthiness Division
E-mail:g_CAB_GIJ_KKA@mlit.go.jp	E-mail: hqt-cab-gij-kka@gxb.mlit.go.jp

The JCAB would like to request ANAC to recognize this change, and to attach this letter to the TA document for publish until the next revision of the TA in order to maintain appropriate communication.

Your kind understanding would be highly appreciated. Sincerely yours,

Toshihiro Koda

Director,

Airworthiness Division

Aviation Safety and Security Department

Fish Koda

Japan Civil Aviation Bureau - JCAB

C.c.: Mr. Bruno Hidalgo Rodrigues, Civil Aviation Specialist, Airworthiness Standars and Rulemaking Branch – GTPN, Airworthiness Department – SAR, Agência Nacional de Aviação Civil - ANAC